AYC Ecology North

June 2008

Michigan Senate passes Great Lakes compact

The Michigan Senate recently voted on bipartisan package of legislation to enact the Great Lakes Compact and several other bills to institute stringent guidelines on the use and protection of the precious freshwater that defines our state. The Great Lakes Compact was negotiated over a span of almost five years with input from a variety of stakeholders from industry, business, shipping, agriculture, environmental and conservation groups, and all the Great Lakes governors and premiers.
Michigan State Senator Ray Basham explained that the Great Lakes account for billions of dollars and millions of jobs through tourism, commercial and sport fishing, and boating. As water becomes more and more scarce in dryer regions of the U.S. and countries around the world, scrutiny and desire to tap into the Midwest’s water resources has increased significantly.

Senate Bill 212, the primary vehicle bill for the Great Lakes Compact, creates a regional council to oversee large water usage, bans large water diversions and stipulates the regulation and conservation of water resources, and most importantly for Michigan, develops rules for Great Lakes water usage from neighboring communities. In addition to SB 212, the following bills were also approved in the Senate to add further protection of the Great Lakes:

· SB 858, which increases oversight of municipal suppliers and other large water consumers. 

· SB 859, which ups the penalties for violations of water-withdrawal laws. 

· SB 723, which creates the Water Resources Conservation Advisory Council to evaluate and refine the science to improve and protect water resources. 

· SB 727, which increases oversight on water bottlers and decreases the threshold for how many gallons of water per day they can withdraw without a permit. 

The final bill in the package, Senate Bill 860, was much more contentious, but was passed, largely on party lines. It was not fully supported because some believe it fails to adequately protect Michigan’s freshwater.  There were amendments offered that some felt would significantly improve the Bill,  by limiting withdrawals from precious cold water trout streams, increasing oversight of large water users, preserving citizen restoration efforts and placing groundwater in public trust. These amendments were narrowly defeated.

The difference between the Senate and House’s Great Lakes legislation must still be resolved.
